Minutes of the Horsham Sports Club AGM
Held on Monday 17th January 2022 in the Clubroom

Present
27 members were present at the meeting which was chaired by Chris Wassell.

Apologies for absence
Neil Chartres, Nigel and Maggie Allingham, Keith Walder, Susan Parsons, Norman Hallyar

Approval of minutes of the last AGM, held on Mon 20th Jan 2020
(There was no AGM in 2021 due to Covid restrictions)
Proposed by Mick Bushby and seconded by Kevin Handley

Chairman’s Report
Available from the club office.
Chris Wassell paid tribute to the hard work during the Covid pandemic by staff and volunteers. Extraordinary times. Thanks to Polly Clark the club book keeper who had secured all the grants and other financial help available to the club as this had helped enormously, as had the very successful introduction of the beer garden in the summer of 2020. During lockdown a team of volunteers under the guidance of Kevin Handley had worked tirelessly to refurbish the club both internally and externally. All fundraising events were cancelled in 2020, and in 2021 only the Fireworks event had been able to go ahead. This had been a huge success, achieving its highest ever profit, thanks to the dedicated work of organiser Mike Manktelow and his assistant in the office Lorraine Curran, plus many other volunteers. He also paid tribute to Barry Peay who sadly passed away in 2021. Barry was a Trustee and also President of the cricket section who had been involved with the club as a player, club chairman and also county cricket organiser for many, many years and had given huge help and support to the club during this time. 
Questions arising – members of the squash section were concerned that a proposal earlier in the year to introduce Padel tennis had not been progressed and that the club might ‘miss the boat’ on tapping into the increasing popularity of this upcoming sport. CW replied that the initial proposal would have compromised other sporting facilities at the club with little benefit to the club itself, but that the main committee would be happy to look at any new proposals and invited the group to get involved with the committee to assess the feasibility and potential benefits to HSC of such a project.

The report was proposed by Chris Dickinson and seconded by Tessa Walder.

Adoption of the statement of accounts
Treasurer John Attfield presented the annual figures to the meeting, and explained how Covid had affected various income streams across all sections of the club. Tennis net income was down due to money spent on resurfacing all the hard courts. Copies of the Treasurers report are available from the office.
Proposed by Chris Wassell and seconded by Chris Dickinson

Election of Presidents and Vice Presidents of HSC
Chris Wassell proposed that Richard Marshall, who has stepped down from his role as Cricket chairman and Ground Manager be nominated as an additional VP. 
President John Barclay, VPs Kevin Barnes, Chris Dier and D Horsman plus R Marshall proposed by John Attfield and seconded by Mick Bushby and elected unanimously.

Election of officers
Chris Wassell (Chair), John Attfield (Treasurer) Chris Dickinson (Vice Chair) plus Kevin Handley, Mark Cattermole, Brian Marten and Mick Bushby all elected unopposed by acclamation. Dawn Baker was also proposed by Mark Cattermole and seconded by Mick Bushby to take on the role of Secretary

Social Subscriptions
An increase to subs was proposed by Chris Wassell and seconded by Mark Cattermole and it was agreed by those present that renewals will rise to £40, and £50 for new members and late renewals.

Presentation of the Clubmanship award
As there was no agm in 2021 it had not been possible to award this last year, but it would have been given to Kevin Handley for all his work on the club refurbishment and creation of the new beer garden! Moving on to this agm, Chris Wassell announced that the worthy recipient would be Richard Marshall in recognition of all the hard work he had put into the club over many years and in particular on the ground itself in the last few years.

Any Other Business.
Chris W updated the meeting on the progress of the groundman’s cottage. Prospective buyers have been found and intend to build one dwelling for their own use. Legal access along the back is still being agreed and Chris thanked Ron Glaysher for all his voluntary help and input regarding this project.

The meeting closed at 9.22pm


 

